

Republika ng Pilipinas

Kagawaran ng Edukasyon

Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim

MEMORANDUM

May 12, 2019

For: Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

Regional/Division IT Officers

All Others Concerned

Subject: ACCESS TO THE REGIONAL/DIVISON DASHBOARDS

OF THE ELECTION MONITORING APP

Reference: COMPUTER-GENERATED EMAILS TO BE SENT

Access to the DepEd Election Monitoring App Dashboard that would show consolidated reports/data at the central, regional and division levels at any given time will be sent today via computer-generated emails to the five members of the Election Task Force (ETF) at ROs/DOS and to all RDs, ARDs, SDSes and ASDSes.

The emails that will be sent will include useful information and instructions on how to access and navigate the dashboards. The near real-time reports/data that can be viewed thru the dashboards are pertinent to one's area of responsibility (i.e. region/division) hence, one can have a picture of the situation and occurrence giving the ETF Members and the RO/DO Officials the ability to either act, coordinate information, and/or escalate matters to concerned personnel or official.

ETF Chairs may choose to release, instantly or from time to time, to the media and the public portions or all of the dashboard reports, subject to the approval of their respective RDs/ARDs for regional levels, or their respective SDSes/ASDSes for the division levels. Please be prudent in releasing information, keeping the ones that are deemed highly confidential or might cause panic in confidence or for later release.

Please expect the computer-generated email from 1:00 pm onwards. Check your spam folders as well if the email is not displayed in the primary inbox.

Should you have concerns, kindly ask your regional and/or division ITOs to assist in this undertaking, or take advantage of the Workplace groups we use.

The regional/division ITOs will likewise be provided access to a reset password facility in cases where app users forget their passwords to be able to login again on the mobile app.

Log-in will be at the following link:

https://electionmonitoring.deped.gov.ph

Other questions and/or clarifications may be directed to Lance Aquino Mendoza, President of the DepEd Information Technology Officers Association of the Philippines (ITO AsPH) at Workplace, or via email at usec.admin@deped.gov.ph, or via phone (02) 633-7203.

The Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) is planning to conduct a **Post-Election Assessment Conference** to sum-up experiences, identify best practices and lessons, and assess the use/relevance of the election monitoring app and the role/functions of the ETFs. It is the intention of OUA to undertake policy recommendations and meaningful reforms in preparation of the Barangay and Sangguniang Kabataan (SK) Elections on May 2020.

For guidance and compliance.

ALAIN DEL/B. PASCUA
Undersecretary